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On March 24, President of CNMC Mr. Luo Tao attended the reception held by Minister of 

Finance and National Planning in his house. Minister of Foreign Affairs, Minister of 

Information, Vice minister of Finance and National Planning, Vice president of Central 

Bank of Zambia, and Ambassador of China to Zambia and Commercial Counselor Chai 

Zhijing also attended the reception. 

President Luo Tao expressed his thanks to Minister of Finance and National Planning for 

his support to the development of CNMC. He expressed that CNMC will further expand 

investment in Zambia and promote the economic development of Zambia. Minister sang 

high praise to CNMC’s investment in Zambia and regard CNMC as a reputable and 

promising enterprise. He said that he will continue supporting CNMC’s development in 

Zambia. 

Vice president of CNMC Tao Xinghu also attended the reception. 

 




